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Operational Plan for MVHS 2021 DRIVE-IN GRADUATION CEREMONY

The 2021 MVHS Graduation Ceremony will take place on Wednesday, June 23rd  at 5:30 PM on the MVHS Rugby Field. The process to ensure everyone’s safety and compliance with the guidelines set out by Public Health are as follows:
· Each graduate will receive a parking pass and a contact tracing form on June 18th.  Parking passes must be on display to gain access to the parking area.  The gates to the parking area will be open at 4:30 PM and parking will be assigned.  After meeting with Miramichi Police, a parking protocol has been established where all vehicles will be parked at the back of the MVHS Rugby Field.   Each Grad will only be permitted one vehicle to enter the Rugby Field.
· Staff will be helping with parking. Please be patient so that we can park cars in a way that everyone will have enough space to park properly and exit in an orderly manner. 
· As you enter the gate you will provide the staff usher with the parking pass and the contact tracing form with names and phone numbers for everyone in the vehicle. 

· Students will exit their vehicle and be brought into the gym where they will be physically distanced by staff and required to wear their masks. 
· During the ceremony, the graduates will sit together, while masked, in front of the stage. Chairs will be provided.
· Family members will exit their vehicles and bring their own chairs to the viewing area in the front of the Rugby Field. 

· Each carload will be seated as a group on the Rugby Field. You are encouraged to bring your own lawn chairs. Chairs will not be provided. Everyone must be seated to not obstruct the other spectators. Each group must be 2 meters (six feet) from the neighboring group and wear a mask at all times. 
· To begin the ceremony, students will exit the gym and do a walk through the rugby field with their masks on before returning to their seats. Lanes will be roped off to allow the grads to follow a procession order where all families will be able to see them. 

· Graduates are asked to be in the MVHS Gym no later than 5:15 PM

· There will be a photographer taking pictures.  We do not want people leaving their seating areas and not abiding by guidelines set out by Public Health and the Miramichi Police Force. Therefore, spectators are not permitted to approach the stage to take pictures. 
· Following the ceremony, we ask that you leave in an orderly fashion. We will have staff directing the flow of traffic.  
